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by a roadside improvised explosive device 
while conducting combat operations in Nimroz 
Province, Afghanistan. This was his first de-
ployment. 

MSgt Pruitt, a Gautier native, was assigned 
to I Marine Expeditionary Force Headquarters 
Group, I Marine Expeditionary Force, Camp 
Pendleton, California. MSgt Pruitt was a finan-
cial management Marine for 18 years and also 
an instructor with the Marine Corps Combat 
Service Support Schools. He volunteered to 
go on deployment with his junior Marines. 

MSgt Pruitt was honored for his sacrifice by 
family, friends, and fellow service members 
during a memorial service held at the base au-
ditorium at Camp Johnson, a satellite installa-
tion of Marine Corps Base Camp Lejeune on 
May 31, 2012. 

‘‘He not only wanted to deploy as a Marine,’’ 
said Lydia Hobson, MSgt Pruitt’s mother, ‘‘but 
as a human being. He wanted to help the peo-
ple and children over there. When he got to 
Afghanistan, he asked me to send him cray-
ons and coloring books for the children in the 
hospital because they didn’t have the things 
American children had. He was a great man.’’ 

‘‘Pruitt never stopped surprising me,’’ retired 
Master Sergeant Ron Scott, one of Pruitt’s 
mentors said. ‘‘I had a special bond with him. 
He grew from this young, wide-eyed kid to 
someone I called a brother.’’ 

MSgt Pruitt was awarded the Bronze Star 
and Purple Heart for his service and sacrifice. 
He was also recognized by the Marine Corps 
Combat Service Support School ‘‘Wall of He-
roes’’ where his memorial frame was placed. 

The Mississippi Department of Transpor-
tation has designated a section of U.S. High-
way 90 in Gautier as the Scott E. Pruitt Me-
morial Highway. 

MSgt Pruitt is survived by his daughters 
Jennifer and Jordyn, and his fiancée, Trisha 
Lane. 

MSgt Pruitt’s dedication to protecting our 
nation will always be remembered. 
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HONORING BOWIE STATE UNIVER-
SITY PRESIDENT DR. MICKEY L. 
BURNIM 
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Friday, April 28, 2017 

Mr. HOYER. Mr. Speaker, on April 22, 
Bowie State University celebrated the leader-
ship and career of its ninth president, Dr. 
Mickey Burnim, at its annual Founders Gala. 
The annual Founders Gala marks the anniver-
sary of the founding of the school in 1865 that 
would later become Bowie State University. 
While I was, unfortunately, unable to join the 
celebration in person, I want to express my 
great thanks to Dr. Burnim for all he has 
achieved during his tenure and congratulate 
him on being honored at this year’s gala. I 
also join in wishing him well on his upcoming 
retirement. 

When Dr. Burnim steps down as President 
of Bowie State University, he will complete 
eleven very successful years leading one of 
Maryland’s great institutions of higher edu-
cation and one of our nation’s oldest and most 
illustrious historically black universities. Having 
come to Bowie State after serving as Chan-
cellor of Elizabeth City State University in 

North Carolina and as Provost and Vice Chan-
cellor of North Carolina Central University, Dr. 
Burnim brought to his presidency an already 
long and distinguished career in university ad-
ministration. At a time when higher education 
costs are rising, Bowie State has been recog-
nized for its outstanding value, including being 
ranked by The Economist for having the best 
higher education value in Maryland. An econo-
mist by training, Dr. Burnim has recognized 
the criticality of securing a sound fiscal future 
for the University, and during his time in office 
he took steps to put Bowie State on a solid 
footing for long-term expansion. With new re-
sources secured, one of the focuses of his 
tenure has been the construction of new cam-
pus buildings, including a new student center, 
a performing arts center, and a new $107 mil-
lion facility for the study and practice of 
Science, Mathematics, and Nursing. Recog-
nizing how important it is to connect graduates 
with career opportunities and to foster young 
entrepreneurs, Dr. Burnim worked with the 
City of Bowie to launch the Bowie Business 
Innovation Center on campus. Under his lead-
ership, Bowie State has continued to expand 
the programs it offers and to conduct 
groundbreaking research across a number of 
disciplines. I am very proud to represent 
Bowie State University in Congress. 

Since its founding as the Baltimore Normal 
School after the Civil War, Bowie State Uni-
versity has served as an important nexus of 
education and opportunity for African Ameri-
cans, and after 152 years it has grown to be-
come one of our country’s great universities 
and educates students from all backgrounds. 
Bowie State joined the University System of 
Maryland in 1988 and, along with the other in-
stitutions of higher education across our state, 
helps make Maryland one of the best places 
to pursue study in the country and, indeed, the 
world. Within the University System of Mary-
land, Bowie State has earned a reputation for 
leading in the fields of science, technology, 
engineering, the arts, and mathematics—or 
‘STEAM’—and creating innovative interdiscipli-
nary programs that bring them all together to 
prepare students for success in emerging in-
dustries of the twenty-first century economy. It 
was Dr. Burnim who led Bowie State’s effort to 
adopt the Education Innovation Initiative (EI2), 
a STEAM-enrichment program that makes 
early career pathway exposure accessible to 
under-represented students throughout Prince 
George’s County. 

Dr. Mickey Burnim has been instrumental to 
the University’s achievements and its strong 
trajectory for growth in the years ahead. I 
have been honored to work with him to ensure 
that Bowie State has had a partner in the fed-
eral government, and I thank him for all his 
hard work over the past eleven years as 
President and throughout his four decades in 
higher education. I wish him all the best, and 
I join in celebrating his very successful tenure 
that has made a real difference in the lives of 
tens of thousands of students across Maryland 
and the United States. 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. RICHARD HUDSON 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Friday, April 28, 2017 

Mr. HUDSON. Mr. Speaker, I was unavoid-
ably detained and missed the vote. 

Had I been present, I would have voted 
YEA on Roll Call No. 232. 
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HONORING JENNIFER ‘‘JENNY’’ 
ALPERS 

HON. VICKY HARTZLER 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Friday, April 28, 2017 

Mrs. HARTZLER. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize Jennifer ‘‘Jenny’’ Alpers, a dedi-
cated public servant to the citizens of Mis-
souri. Jenny tirelessly worked alongside me as 
a legislative aide during my time as a Missouri 
State Representative to serve the good people 
of the 124th District. My appreciation to her 
cannot be understated. She helped constitu-
ents navigate the state bureaucracy, greeted 
visitors who came into my office, and advised 
me on important legislation facing Missouri at 
that time. Her service as a one-woman office 
staff was no easy task, but she worked with 
poise and efficiency. 

Like many hardworking Missourians, Jenny 
and her late husband, Gary, worked on their 
family farm and raised two wonderful daugh-
ters, Jennifer and Ashley. Both daughters mar-
ried great guys, Scott and Billy, and she has 
been blessed with three incredible grand-
children: Jordyn, Brady, and Wil. Continuing 
her love of serving others, she is active in her 
local church and community. 

Mr. Speaker, I cannot think of an individual 
more deserving of this special recognition than 
Jenny herself. She never sought the limelight 
but instead did what all good Missourians do 
by pulling up her sleeves and working to help 
her family, her friends, and even complete 
strangers. A retirement celebration for Jenny 
will be held on May 8, 2017 in the Missouri 
State Capitol, where many of her current and 
former colleagues and friends will be present 
to thank her for all she has done to better our 
great state. I ask all my colleagues to join me 
in applauding the years of service and com-
mitment of Jenny. We are blessed to have 
such dedicated citizens like her serving us, 
and I wish her the best in the years to come. 
I thank Jenny, and God’s blessings to her. 
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RECOGNIZING THE LIFE OF FALL-
EN SOLDIER ARMY CAPTAIN 
(CPT) STEPHEN W. FRANK 

HON. TRENT KELLY 
OF MISSISSIPPI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Friday, April 28, 2017 

Mr. KELLY of Mississippi. Mr. Speaker, 
today I rise in memory of fallen soldier Army 
Captain (CPT) Stephen W. Frank who paid 
the ultimate sacrifice while defending our na-
tion on April 29, 2005, during Operation Iraqi 
Freedom III. CPT Frank was killed when a ve-
hicle-borne improvised explosive device deto-
nated as he was conducting a traffic-control- 
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